Good afternoon everyone,

Can you believe that the orientation is only weeks away?! We are all looking forward to meeting you in person on August 5th.

This email is to check in on several items.

1. Tentative Roommate List

We assigned you roommates based on gender and country. (We purposely match you with someone from a different country.) This roommate list will change slightly as we are expecting a few more FLTAs to be assigned to our orientation. When you arrive, you will have full contact information for all the FLTAs. But for now, you can contact your roommate on our Facebook page.

Roommate Etiquette:

- *Talk to each other when you arrive to share the bathroom and room comfortably.
- *Ask your roommate for permission before you invite guests to the room.
- *Respect each other's personal belongings.
- *Do NOT use the security bolt until both roommates are in the room. If the hotel has to cut the bolt, you will be charged \$250.

2. Hotel Information

We are including an information sheet about what IIE/MSU will be paying for, and what expenses are yours. Please read it carefully.

3. Microteaching Assignment Information

We are also attaching the information on the microteaching you will do on Thursday, August 8th. Please read it carefully.

4. Survey Reminder

Please complete both surveys if you haven't already done so.

Survey 1: <u>Basic information and dietary considerations</u> (Please complete now if you haven't done so already.)

Survey 2: (<u>Travel information</u> Please complete as soon as you know your travel details.)

5. Website Reminder

Please read all of the information on all of the pages on our website.

We'll be in touch more often from now until the orientation. We'll also put the emails on the website under communication.

Thank you,
Danielle, Matt, Dustin, and Mark